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Talking Points for D97 Town Hall Meeting: Wednesday, February 26, 2020, 6:45p-9p 
 
After Action Review Protocol: 30 minute long interviews with 25-30 people representing 
a cross-section of parents, teachers, administrators, central office staff, non-Lincoln 
affiliated admin, interview committee participants (both parents and teachers) 
 
STRENGTHS 

● Students seemed happy, healthy, and invigorated to be in school over the course of the 
time that I was there; safe, learning, and engaged at every point that I assessed and 
observed 

● Clerical staff does an amazing job of supporting the school and the human beings who 
show up there 

● Many of the teachers and administrators who I encountered have a heart and passion 
for Lincoln particularly--they are not just in love with teaching and learning; they are in 
love with Lincoln 

● Incredible parent and PTO support for the school and the human being associated with 
the school 

● Buildings and Grounds facing team has a strong sense of what is going on operationally 
and seem to take a proactive approach to prioritizing buildings and grounds needs 

● There are teachers who have a desire to participate in teaching and learnin evaluative 
processes as a means by which to hone their craft as professional educators 
 
CHALLENGES 

● The need for additional supports that include social services, additional school building 
administrators, and an external support for the school administrators by way of coaching 
and professional development 

● A gradual deterioration of the culture and climate of the school community 
● A somewhat fragmented/disjointed hiring protocol coupled with a lack of relational trust 

toward the fidelity of the process 
● While the team as a whole is one that is robust and poised to support Lincoln’s future 

success, as is the case in most school communities, there is some toxicity among a few 
that bear further attention and support 
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● There is some contention regarding the level of robustness that the Spanish Immersion 
program offers/provides ranging anywhere from it being a stalwart component of the 
school that should be elevated to become a district level initiative, to its existence 
creating further factions and divisiveness between parents, teachers, and even students 

● An assortment of administrators from across the district articulated a need for further 
enrichment and support by way of coaching and professional development in ways that 
are formalized and intentionally consistent (mandatory for all) 

● New(er) teachers at Lincoln  are not as clear about expectations moving forward and are 
yearning for a more robust, healthy, and vibrant school culture and climate--they do not 
feel as though they are a part of the community by way of acceptance and support 

● Teachers and administrators alike spoke of feeling “oppressed” by the nature of 
communications, particularly between them and the parent community.  They 
overwhelmingly articulated an inability to operate within their professional expertise, 
feeling as though they are not trusted and empowered to do their jobs well.  They 
desired to have more of a collaborative relationship with the parent community.  While 
this was not a sentiment felt from all or even most parents, it was articulated that the 
toxicity created by some was weighing on the system and its culture enough to impact 
the school community pervasively--there was a resounding sentiment that this also 
needed to be quelled prior to a new principal appointment 

● Not taking into account the size and situation of Lincoln (large building, under 
construction, greatest number of students, south side of Oak Park) contextually when 
considering who should be the incoming principal 

● The swift and abrupt way in which the hiring committee was prepared for the interview 
process (conscious bias happened in less than an hour just before the protocol 
implementation; very little time to spend with the packet of information) the catch 22 of 
trying to ensure inclusion/anonymity to avoid bias, while also ensuring transparency in 
the process and its implementation 

● There is a seemingly pervasive relational trust issue between teachers, parents, and the 
administration in all directions--work need to be done by a 3rd party to reestablish 
relational trust and find healthful ways to hold and mitigate power 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
SOLUTIONS/RECOMMENDATIONS 

● Additional administrative and social service personnel with assigned coaching and 
onboarding support 

● Professional development specifically pertaining to school culture and climate for staff 
and administration, prior to the onboarding of a new prinicipal 

● An external entity (3rd party) to assist in the creation of a holistic and integrated hiring 
protocol and its implementation 

● The Spanish Immersion program should be audited for impact and effectiveness, as well 
as to determine if the ratio of resources is appropriate to the number of kids being served 
and to the extent that they are or need to be served 

● In my work, I was able to meet with school leaders of D97 who are not at Lincoln; it is 
based on these conversations, as well as ones with parents and future aspiring 
administrators from within the school and the district, that I would recommend the 
implementation of a broader, more intentional framework for principal support, as well as 
even more specific acclimation training for administrators who may be sought from 
outside of the district and have not been acculturated to Oak Park 

● There should be some support and development tailored to new(er) teachers at Lincoln 
who are not as clear about expectations moving forward and are yearning for a more 
robust, healthy, and vibrant school culture and climate--this may be a necessary step in 
quality teacher retention 

● Lincoln’s incoming principal needs to be someone who is familiar and acquainted with 
the culture of Oak Park; someone who has principalship experience 

● There is a seemingly pervasive relational trust issue between teachers, parents, and the 
administration in all directions--work need to be done by a 3rd party to reestablish 
relational trust and find healthful ways to hold and mitigate power 


